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Hello! It’s hard to believe we’re halfway through first quarter already! I enjoy working with your child and appreciate your support at home! 


Class Goals

As a class, we are working on the following reading and math goals. Students also set individual goals. 
Reading


One of our reading goals is that 18 out of 22 students will score an 85% or higher on our weekly reading selection test. Another goal is for 18 out of 22 students to score a 3 or 4 (out of 4 possible points) on the reading extended response question that accompanies the weekly reading test. These questions help prepare students for the Ohio Achievement Assessment.

In addition, students have an individual Accelerated Reader goal. Every time students take an AR test on the computer, they earn points. Each student has a point goal for the quarter. Students will earn rewards for meeting 25, 50, 75, and 100% of their point goal by the end of the quarter. For example, if a student’s goal was 8 points for the quarter, he or she would receive a reward for earning 2, 4, 6, or 8 points.

Math

In math, our class goal is that 18 out of 22 students will score an 85% or higher on the unit math tests. We will take our Unit 1 math test this Thursday.


I am very proud of how hard students are working to meet our goals! I know they will do a great job!
Planner and Homework

Thank you for helping your child with homework each night. Most students do a great job of turning in all assignments on time. However, some students frequently have missing homework. Please be sure to check your child’s homework and planner each night (and sign the planner) to make sure he or she has completed the work. I do not check students’ folders – they are responsible for turning in the work. In addition, when they check their mailbox at the end of the day to get their homework, they are responsible for letting me know if for some reason they did not get a homework page. Reading minutes should be recorded in the Reading Minutes section in the planner. Thank you!
Friday Notebooks 


Thanks for signing your child’s Friday notebook the past few weekends. I have decided to send home the Friday notebooks every other Friday from now on. Thank you!
Math Facts  

Please work with your child on basic math facts frequently. Unfortunately, we still have many students who do not know their basic addition and subtraction facts. In order for students to do longer problems, they need to have these facts memorized. Working on flashcards or visiting some of the math sites listed on our class website are great ways to learn the facts! If your child knows basic addition and subtraction, you can always start practicing multiplication! ( 

   Marking Text


The past few weeks, we have been learning about marking text. Marking text means that students are writing comments, questions, connections, summaries, and predictions about the story while they read. This helps students think about what they’re reading as well as provides topics for discussion in reading groups. It is a great way to ensure that students understand what they read! Please encourage your child to mark text while reading at home. In a few weeks, marking text will be a requirement for Monday’s RAP homework.

Parent Email List

Usually about once a week, I send an email with reminders, updates, and other information to parents. If you have an email address that you have not given me yet, please let me know so I can add you to the listserv. Thank you!
Conferences

Parent Teacher Conferences are scheduled for Thursday, November 1 from 5-9 pm, Friday, November 2 from 8-3 pm, and Thursday, November 8 from 5-8:15 pm. Many of you signed up at Open House in August. I will be sending home a reminder closer to conferences telling you what date and time you signed up for. If you need to reschedule, please call or email me and we can make changes. If you were unable to attend Open House or did not sign up, I will send you a form with openings for you to choose from.

In our school district, conferences are student-led. This means your child will use his or her data binder (which has graphs and other data in it) to show you how he or she is doing. Therefore, students do need to come to the conferences. I am really looking forward to talking with you and your child during this time. Thanks!
Progress Reports

Halfway through each quarter, you will get a progress report for your child. This shows his or her grades so far. I will be sending this home later this week. Please be sure to sign the progress report and return one copy as soon as possible. The other copy is yours to keep.
Class Website 

District teachers are being asked to use a different website creator to make their class websites. As such, I will have to change our class site from Weebly to the website creator required by the district. I will let you know the new link as soon as the new website is ready to go! 
Helping Your Child at Home

There are many ways you can help your child with reading and math at home. Thank you! (
· Have him or her read aloud to you to work on fluency.

· Ask your child questions about the story he or she has read. These can include questions about the characters, problems in the story and how they were solved, main idea, main events, etc. 

· Work on spelling.

· Have your child keep a journal.

· Practice math facts with flashcards or online.

· Help with all math homework.
· Visit the Ohio Dept. of Education website (link is on our class site) to do practice OAA questions in reading and math.

· Use a word list to make sight word flashcards. These can be used to practice spelling.



CLASS MISSION STATEMENT:





We are in third grade to learn and prepare for fourth grade. We will do this for ourselves, our families, and our teachers. To accomplish this, we will follow directions, work together, do our best, and be respectful.





What We’re Up To This Week





Reading: Herbie and Annabelle


Skill: Cause and Effect


Writing: USA Letter Exchange (friendly letters)


Math: Lessons 1.12 and 1.13; Unit 1 Review and Test 


Social Studies: Geography


Read Aloud: The Castle in the Attic








Mark Your Calendar!





September 19: School Picture Day


September 20: Unit 1 Math Test


September 25: Book orders due


September 26: 2-hour delay for students


September 28: First PBS Reward – Sock Hop


Week of October 1: OAA Testing (Reading)


October 18: End of First Quarter, ER at 1:10
































Rachel.Peterman@madriverschools.org


259-6620


http://mrspeterman3.weebly.com


http://kidblog.org/MrsPetermansClass/









